
 

 

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE DASSEL CITY COUNCIL 

SEPTEMBER 5, 2018, 6:30 P.M. 

DASSEL HISTORY CENTER, BOARD ROOM 

 

The Special Meeting of the Dassel City Council was called to order by Mayor Hungerford at 6:30 

p.m. on September 5, 2018 at the Dassel History Center. 

 

Present: Council members Bemenderfer, Carlson, Hallquist, Weseloh and Mayor Hungerford (5) 

Absent: None  (0) 

 

Mayor Hungerford informed the Council that Public Works Director Zwilling had been offered a 

position with the City of Howard Lake.  The Council directed the Mayor and Clerk to meet with 

Zwilling and discuss options with him.  Boese was also directed to get information regarding salary 

ranges for the position and potential costs of contracting with an independent company for the 

operation of the utility systems.   Discussion will continue on this matter at the next special meeting. 

 

The council reviewed the 2019 proposed general fund budget and levy.  It was agreed to make the 

following change to the budget for approval at the September regular meeting:  Move $5,000 from 

EDA account 101-46520-241 to Parks account 101-45200-241. 

 

Clerk Boese reported on the year to date bills received for reimbursement requests from Discover 

Dassel; Home to Roost Post Card Committee; and Home to Roost Farmer’s Market Committee. 

 

The meeting was closed at 7:45 p.m. to discuss labor union negotiation strategy pursuant to MN 

Statute 13D.03. 

 

The meeting was reopened at 8:15 p.m.  The Personnel Committee will begin negotiations with 

AFSCME union as soon as possible. 

 

Motion by Bemenderfer, seconded by Carlson to adjourn the meeting at 8:17 p.m.  Motion 

carried unanimously. 
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Ronald Hungerford     Terri Boese 

Mayor       Clerk/Treasurer 


